OFFICE OF THE POST CHAPLAIN Fort Lawton, Washington

TJC/pf May 11, 1943

The Very Reverend D. V. Foley Chancery Office Dubuque, Iowa

Dear Monsignor:

Not much has happened since I last wrote to you. Father Mullin is still with us; he did say he was headed for New York, now he is changed, he is still here, final destination unknown.

I am glad to hear that Matt Hoffman is getting a leave. I sure would like to hear his reaction. I see the advertiser, M.S. Sheehy is now on the front line; there sure will be a lot of unnecessary writing when he comes back.

Things look pretty bright on the eastern front, all but the casualties. By the way, have you heard from Albert Hoffman in Tunisia?

Ask His Excellency for more prayers and his blessing.

Very sincerely yours,

Thomas of Conray